
 

June 2025 Board Report 

 
TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent  
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal 
 
Summer Update 

●​ I will have the 25.26 NBHS Student Handbook ready for adoption in July.  After sending an invite to all parents to 
attend the handbook meeting to provide input, I had one parent come to the meeting.  I did have 3 parents provide 
feedback via email for changes that they would like to see. 

●​ We will not have our Pretzel Success Day for the incoming 9th grade students.  We will go through the orientation and 
program materials the first week of school during Advisory. 

 
Pretzel Positives 
NBHS Shout Outs 

●​ Mr. Binkley - He has done a phenomenal job in his new role - the Pretzel Athletics Website looks amazing - and the 
announcements feature is a great addition to keep everyone informed and up to date!  He has covered for camps and 
open gyms, and taken students to camps - he has gone above and beyond, and I am so glad to have him back! 

●​ Safe from Severe Weather - shout out to all staff that were here the day we had severe weather.  Coach Gum was hosting 
his baseball camp, and the camp kids and his volunteer assistants were troopers through the whole situation.  Shout out 
to Mrs. Larson for working with the local emergency services and keeping us apprised of ongoing alerts! 

●​ Coach Q had some of the football boys in the new weight room and it was great seeing and hearing their reactions as 
they looked at the flooring and made plans for the walls - posting up new leaderboards and other things they want to do 
with the space. 

 
Professional Development:  I attended the IASA Risk Assessment Workshop on June 9th. 
 
 
Recommendations:   
Kimberly Glynn HS Math Teacher 
Robert Dunn - HS PE Teacher 
 
 

 


